

九年____班____號 姓名：_____

Reading 1

Pre-reading Questions

Answer the questions before you read the reading.

讀課文前，請先回答以下問題。

No.	Questions	Answers
1	Do you like lollipops? Why or why not?	I like lollipops because I have a sweet tooth. / I don't like lollipops because they are bad for my teeth.
2	Look at the title on page 91. What do you think Zollipops are?	I think they are something good for our teeth.
3	Look at the picture on page 91. What might Zolli Candy be?	It might be a company.

While-reading Notes

Fill in the blanks when you are listening to the reading.

聽閱讀時，請將以下空格的字填入適當的字詞。

Zollipops—For a Healthy Smile!

When Alina Morse's name is brought up, it is very possible that the foreign-sounding word "Zollipops" will also be said. Zollipops are a kind of candy which cleans your teeth. They are lollipops with no sugar in them. They are loved by people who have a sweet tooth but still care about the health of their teeth. Although they come in colors like pink, purple, and yellow, they are healthy and natural.

Zollipops are made, packaged, and sold by Zolli Candy. The company has made millions of dollars since 2014. Zollipops are sold at thousands of stores in the USA and around the world, and the number is still on the rise.

Alina Morse is at the center of it all. She is the boss who owns Zolli Candy. When she was asked to tell people about her Zollipops, she answered, "Amazing. Clean. Smiles." The three words are truly behind the meaning of Zollipops.

What does this boss look like? If you think she might be someone who is a middle-aged married woman, then Alina Morse will surely surprise you.

Reading Mind Map

Finish the mind map after you read the article.

讀完文章後，請完成以下閱讀心智圖。

Zolli Candy	
Who is the boss?	Alina <u>Morse</u>
What colors does Zolli pops come in?	They come in colors like <u>pink</u> , <u>purple</u> , and <u>yellow</u> .
Where are Zolli pops sold?	They are sold at <u>thousands</u> of stores in the <u>USA</u> and around the world.
How does Alina describe her Zolli pops?	<u>Amazing</u> . <u>Clean</u> . <u>Smiles</u> .

Post-reading Questions

After reading the reading, please look at the questions, and find the answers with your partners.

讀完文章後，請和你的夥伴們一起找出以下問題的答案。

No.	Questions	Answers
1	What colors do Zolli pops come in?	They come in colors like pink, purple, and yellow.
2	Where are Zolli pops sold?	They are sold at thousands of stores in the USA and around the world.
3	What is special about Zolli pops?	They are a kind of candy which cleans your teeth.
4	What is the writer trying to do in the last paragraph?	The writer is trying to make the readers interested in the boss.
5	Have you ever tried Zolli pops? If yes, please share their taste with others. If not, would you like to have one?	No, I've never tried one, but I'd love to. I want to know what it tastes like.
6	What do you think Alina Morse is like?	I think she is either very old or very young.

Reading 2

Pre-reading Questions

Answer the questions before you read the reading.

讀課文前，請先回答以下問題。

No.	Questions	Answers
1	Alina is the young lady in pink on page 93. Was your prediction correct?	Yes, my prediction was correct.
2	What do you know about Zollipops?	They are candies which are good for our teeth, and they sell well.
3	Make another prediction. Why did Alina Morse make Zollipops?	She liked to eat candies, so she wanted to make healthy candies.

While-reading Notes

Fill in the blanks when you are listening to the reading.

聽文章時，請將以下空格的字填入適當的字詞。

Zollipops: One Sweet Success Story

Some kids are really making their mark in the world. They are turning a business world which used to belong to grown-ups into a playground for wise and hard-working teenagers. These young leaders are called “kidpreneurs,” and Alina Morse is a great example.

It all started with a simple visit to a bank when Alina was seven. A clerk gave her a lollipop, but her dad said it was bad for her teeth. “Then why,” asked Alina, “don’t we just make lollipops that are good for our teeth?”

Alina kept repeating this question until her father finally agreed to help. She then looked for information on the Internet, and she also talked to dentists and doctors who had a lot of knowledge of the subject. After that, she started making lollipops at home and asked her friends to try them. She failed many times, but she didn’t give up. After two years, her “Zollipops” were finally ready. She set up a candy company, and soon, these sweet and healthy treats brought in millions of dollars!

Alina’s successful business, however, is just half the story. She is also helping kids all over America to have healthy smiles. She gives thousands of her tooth-friendly lollipops to schools and teaches kids how to care for their teeth. All in all, Zollipops are one sweet deal!

Reading Mind Map

Finish the mind map after you read the article.

讀完文章後，請完成以下閱讀心智圖。

The Story Behind Zollipop	define the problem →	Why don't we just make lollipops that are good for our <u>teeth</u> ?
	collect information →	Alina looked for information on the <u>Internet</u> , and she also talked to <u>dentists</u> and doctors <u>who</u> had a lot of <u>knowledge</u> of the subject.
	make plans →	Alina started making lollipops at home and asked her friends to try them.
	fulfill the plans →	After two years, she set up a candy <u>company</u> . She also gives thousands of her <u>tooth-friendly</u> lollipops to schools and teaches kids <u>how to care</u> for their teeth.

Post-reading Questions

After reading the reading, please look at the questions, and find the answers with your partners.

讀完文章後，請和你的夥伴們一起找出以下問題的答案。

No.	Questions	Answers
1	Who told Alina Morse not to eat the lollipop that the clerk gave her?	Her father did.
2	Who helped Alina Morse make lollipops?	Her father, dentists and doctors who had a lot of knowledge of the subject, and her friends.
3	How long did it take Alina Morse to make her first Zollipop?	For two years.
4	How does Alina Morse help kids all over America to have healthy smiles?	She gives thousands of her tooth-friendly lollipops to schools and teaches kids how to care for their teeth.
5	What was Alina Morse's tip for success?	She failed many times, but she didn't give up.
6	What do you think about Alina Morse after you learned about her story?	She is a good role model. She shows us that a kid can also make it big.